## **Bancroft Memorial Library Board of Trustees Meeting**

May 14, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 6:50 p.m. Present were Trustees Katherine Wright, Nancy Verdolino and (Chairman) Frederick G. Oldfield III, and Director Ann Fields.

## **MINUTES:**

The minutes from the April meeting were read and accepted with one change.

### PUBLIC FORUM:

No members of the general public were present at the meeting.

### **DIRECTOR'S REPORT:**

The Director handed out the current financial report. The Budget remains mostly on track for the fiscal year. Several line items are already over budget, and several are expected to end the FY under budget, so the Library's budget as a whole should be on target. The Summer Reading Program will be filled with many activities for children of all ages, and will include adults in a separate program this year. The Director reported that local artist Ray Andreotti will exhibit many of his paintings in the Program Room until June 9, some of which will be for sale. The Director noted that a new page, Hanah Speroni, has been hired. She also reported that a new group, the Central MA Library Advocates ("CMLA") will be formed by this fall as a 501(c)(3) organization, and that we are eligible to join for free if we join now. The Director reminded the Trustees of the Town Meeting on May 22<sup>nd</sup>.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

The Director reported on a conversation with Beverly Carver, head of the Friends of Historic Hopedale, concerning our request for a donation to help offset the cost of a replacement cover for the Statue of Hope. Ms. Carver was seeking further information from us.

The Trustees discussed the policy on "Program Room Use: Extended Library Hours" and decided that rather than draft a very precise and detailed policy, the new policy will give the Director discretion to extend hours on a case-by-case basis. Upon motion duly made by Mr. Oldfield and seconded by Ms. Wright, the Trustees unanimously voted to approve a policy on "Program Room Use: Extended Library Hours" which will state that the Director has the authority to extend hours.

The Director also reported that further research on replacing wireless modems confirms that both modems must be replaced concurrently, although the existing cables do not need to be replaced. The cost should be approximately \$1,980, which the Trustees authorized be taken from the State Aid Account. The internet service is through C/W MARS, via Comcast.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

The Director has drawn up a new Social Media Policy and will share it with the Trustees at the next meeting.

The next regular monthly Trustees' meeting is set for Monday, June 18, 2018 at 6:45 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine M. Wright, Secretary

Let your smile change the world, don't let the world change your smile. Connor Franta

# **Bancroft Memorial Library Board of Trustees Meeting**

June 18, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 6:55 p.m. Present were Trustees Katherine Wright, Nancy Verdolino and (Chairman) Frederick G. Oldfield III, and Director Ann Fields.

### **MINUTES:**

There were no minutes to review.

## **PUBLIC FORUM:**

No members of the general public were present at the meeting.

### **DIRECTOR'S REPORT:**

The Director handed out the current financial report. It appears that the Library may go over budget slightly. The Budget remains mostly on track for the fiscal year. The Summer Reading Program began today, with a large group of children enrolled.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

The Director reported that local artist Ray Andreotti has delivered a financial donation to the Library representing a portion of the proceeds of the sale of several of his paintings during his art exhibit in the Program Room last month. A thank you note will be sent to the Andreottis. She noted that the wireless models have been ordered from C/W MARS and delivery is expected shortly. The Director reported that a response had been received from Beverly Carver, head of the Friends of Historic Hopedale, concerning our request for a donation to help offset the cost of a replacement cover for the Statue of Hope. Ms. Carver replied that her committee would consider matching another donation. Therefore, it was decided to send a similar written request for a donation to the Hopedale Foundation, again with a complete explanation of the situation. The Director reported that she has not heard back from J & S Security regarding the purchase and installation of a security system. The air conditioning unit for the Program Room will be installed this week.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

The Director has drawn up a new Social Media Policy and will share it with the Trustees at the next meeting. The Trustees have received a letter from local resident Sharon Maillet who is interested in purchasing several of the antique books illustrated by Jesse Wilcox Smith which are displayed in the glass cabinet downstairs. After much discussion, the Trustees decided that it would not set a good precedent to allow the sale of these valuable books simply upon request. The Director reminded the Trustees of the Town Meeting on June 19<sup>th</sup> at which our budget request for next fiscal year will be voted on.

The next regular monthly Trustees' meeting is set for Monday, August 20, 2018 at 6:45 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine M. Wright, Secretary

Look at a stone cutter hammering away at his rock, perhaps a hundred times without as much as a crack showing in it. Yet at the hundred and first blow it will split in two, and I know it was not the last blow that did it, but all that had gone before. - Jacob A. Riis